October 2, 1958 Mr. Gilbert D. Hedden. 75 West Oak St., Basking Ridge, New Jersey, U. S. A. My dear Hedden: I have been frightfully busy this summer with plans for three Masonic Conventions in Halifax, and have not carried out my intention of writing you regarding my book on Cak Island, which appeared in August. I am sending you under separate cover a copy, autographed, with my good wishes, and appreciation of your assistance in its compilation. When you have read it I should like to hear from you as to whether you think it is complete or not. It has not been published in the United States. Its sale here in Canada is reported as very good. Yours sincerely. Reginald V. Harris.